RESOLUTION #44-21, Amends Resolution #41-21, Endorses VDOT Revenue Sharing Program, Dwight Ave Extension, removing the dollar amounts and adding percentages

At a regularly scheduled meeting of the Town of Colonial Beach Town Council held on October 6, 2021, on a motion by **Dr. Self Sullivan** seconded by **Mr. Cabrey**, the following resolution was adopted by a vote of **6 ayes and 0 nays**.

**WHEREAS**, the Town of Colonial Beach Town Council desires to submit an application for an allocation of funds of up to Three Hundred Eleven Thousand Three Hundred and Nineteen Dollars (\$311,319) through the Virginia Department of Transportation FY23 SYIP cycle for Fiscal Year 2027-28, Revenue Sharing Program; **and**,

WHEREAS, Three Hundred Eleven Thousand Three Hundred and Nineteen Dollars (\$311,319) of these funds are requested to fund an approximate 975 ft. extension to Dwight Ave. from 12<sup>th</sup> Street to Forest Avenue, providing the critical need for emergency services, as a secondary route connection between the Classic Shores and Riverside Meadows subdivisions in the Town of Colonial Beach. Storm water management required; and,

**WHEREAS**: The Town of Colonial Beach Town Council hereby supports this application and will offer the fifty percent (50%) local match to for an allocation of Three Hundred Eleven Thousand Three Hundred and Nineteen Dollars (\$311,319) through the Virginia Department of Transportation FY23 SYIP cycle for Fiscal Year 2027-28 Revenue Sharing Program.

**NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED**, that the Town Council of the Town of Colonial Beach hereby commits to fund its local share of preliminary engineering, right-of-way and construction (as applicable) of the project(s) under agreement with the Virginia Department of Transportation in accordance with the project financial document(s).

**BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED,** that the Town Manager is authorized to execute all agreements and/or addendums for any approved projects with the Virginia Department of Transportation.

**ADOPTED** on this 6<sup>th</sup> day of October 2021.

A COPY ATTEST

Heather Oliver, Town Clerk